

VILLAGE OF BOSTON HEIGHTS COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES Tuesday, May 27, 2025, 7:03 PM

The regularly scheduled meeting of the Village of Boston Heights Council was called to order at 7:03 pm on Tuesday, May 27, 2025, by Mayor Ron Antal.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

ROLL CALL:

Council Members Present:

Dave Maccarone

Bob Bartko

Janet Miller

Ron Fenn

Rich Lyon

Council Members Absent:

Sasha Chetyrkina-Miller

Other Officials Present:

Scott Varney, Fiscal Officer Marshal Pitchford, Solicitor

ADOPTION OF AGENDA:

Motion to Adopt Agenda as presented to Council made by R. Lyon and seconded by D. Maccarone

OATH OF OFFICE:

The Mayor officially swore Office Dean McGhee into service.

OPEN FORUM 1:

Richard Herbig asked if Carron Asphalt is doing the pickleball courts? The Mayor explained they are responsible for the construction of everything. The Mayor stated they have a division just for pickleball court construction. Mr. Herbig also asked if the Village had drawn up regulations yet as to how the courts are going to operate. The Mayor stated not yet, but is open to any suggestions, he wants to prioritize residents over non-residents. Mr. Maccarone suggested that anyone interested in pickleball to possibly take a picture of other courts' regulations and submit them to the Village.

ORD	INAN	CES:
-----	------	------

None

RESOLUTIONS:

None

OLD BUSINESS:

Mr. Maccarone updated the status of the old hotel, and the last wall is down. The area will be cleaned up over the next few weeks, and the EPA has given a clear bill, and all documents have been signed off on. The Land Bank is submitting for official confirmation on the grant. Mr. Maccarone also updated that Sheetz had been waiting on the building coming down for final numbers, and also waiting on the Department of Transportation for the official approval cut-in of the new drive, to start moving forward.

NEW BUSINESS:

(Attested by Scott Varney, Fiscal Officer)

The Mayor gave some facts on the shortest Memorial Day parade, which is 88 yards. A suggestion was made that in the future, possibly have the Police block off the streets. Mayor Antal updated on Summit Connects fiber high-speed access, they will be starting on June 23rd with Police/Fire, then the lights, and lastly the residents. He said it should not be disruptive, and they will not be cutting into the roads.

Mr. Herbig had a question about the trash can removal ordinance and whether there was one. Marshal Pitchford stated there is an ordinance, but he would need to look it up due to this rarely being an issue.

SECOND OPEN FORUM: N/A	
EXECUTIVE SESSION: N/A	
Motion to adjourn made by D. Maccarone an	d seconded by B. Bartko
ADJOURN: 7:32 pm	
STALL	1/10/25

FULL RECORDING IS AVAILABLE UPON REQUEST AT VILLAGE HALL

Date